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OWNER NOTIFICATION 
Dear Nissan Pathfinder Owner: 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor 
Vehicle Safety Act. Nissan has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in a 
limited number of lower control link service parts for 2005-2010 Nissan Pathfinder vehicles. Our 
records indicate that you own or lease the Nissan vehicle identified by the VIN on the cover of this 
notice. 

If the lower control link on your vehicle was replaced between November 25, 2009 and 
May 14, 2010, your vehicle may have one of the affected lower control links included in 
this campaign. 

Reason for Recall 

Your vehicle suspension contains lower control links that attach to the chassis mounting pOints. The 
lower control links installed when your vehicle was produced are not affected by this concern. A 
lirnit~d T1l!mh""r of rl;'placement service parts for tbe lower control links may have bpen rT1r:lf"lllfactllrl;'ri 
out of specification and may contain welds that do not meet the proper strength specifications. If 
one of these welds separates, the lower control link can slip from its mounting bolt potentially 
changing the wheel camber. If this occurs, the handling characteristics of your vehicle may 
deteriorate and increase the risk of a crash. 

What You Should Do 

1. 	 If you know that the lower control links in your vehicle were D.Q.t replaced between November 
25, 2009 and May 14, 2010, no further action is required on your part. 

2. 	 If you did have a lower control link on your vehicle replaced between November 25, 
2009 and May 141 2010 or you do not know if one was replaced, p1eas2 (:0ntact your 
Nissan dealer at your ear~iest convenience in order to arrange an appointment to have your 
vehicle inspected, and if necessary, repaired. 

What Nissan Win Do 
Your Nissan dealer will determine whether the lower control links in your vehicle are affected. If they 
are, thl~ tj"'''''~r will replace them if necessary, frp.e of charge for parts and labor. Depending on the 
number or 1,:'. ,<" ;1r- "t need to be replaced, this jep~!lr may take up to four hours to complete, but your 
Nissan dealer m.3Y !l'qLire V0ur v~hirl!,! for a IC:1g~r peri0d of time based upon their work schedule. 

To minimize your inconvenieno~, it i:i~:-r ....:-t(:~t tb:}t VOli have an appointmef't IJpfore bringing your 
vehic.le tn the de-;)ier f(x repairs. PieasE! b;-,ny thi:; n~tice with you when you :<eer y:x',- service 
appomtment. Instructions have been 5en.: co YOlir N!ssarl dealer. 

Please contact t.he National Consumer Affairs Department for instructions, Natio.lc! Con~:Il'Tler Aff,-'irs 
Department, Nissan North America, Inc., P.O. 3m. 685003, Franklin, TN 37068-5003. The toll fre8 
number is 1"800-NISSAN1 (1-800-617·7261.). 

!f you feel that Nissan failed to rernedy yOu'- veil~C!e free of charge or within a reasonable amount of 
time, ycu may submit a complaint to the ."l.ltTj;nj:.~rd~·~'-, National Highw;:l\j '!raffic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., Wc:~h,ington, DC 20590; or- cdll the toll-free Vehicle 
Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to http://I'''WY.:.:>''en:ar qov 

Federal law requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this reca!1 nctiG~ mU5t f0rward a copy of this 

notice to the lessee within ten days. 


Thank you for your cooperation. We are indeed sorry for any inconvenience this may cause you. 
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